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Dear Janice,





RE: PA16/09932 – Opposite 31 Lower Castle Road, St Mawes TR2 5DR


Please note that this letter is for advice only. The Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group is neither supporting nor objecting to this application.





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this application for a non-material amendment and would ask the Planning Officer to consider whether the increase in glazing on the seaward elevation of the development would breach condition 5 of the Appeal Decision Ref: APP/D0840/D/15/3002876 and consequently require submission of a full planning application. The Group would also suggest that the opinion of the Conservation Officer be sought on this proposed amendment within the St Mawes Conservation Area.








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group














Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.











From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”








THE ROSELAND PLAN


OUR ROSELAND - OUR FUTURE


� HYPERLINK "http://www.roselandplan.org" �www.roselandplan.org�                � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@roselandplan.org?subject=The%20Plan" �info@roselandplan.org�


 








